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Stelara® (ustekinumab) – New warning 

• On June 8, 2018, the FDA approved an update to the Warnings and Precautions section of the 
Stelara (ustekinumab) drug label regarding noninfectious pneumonia.  
 

• Stelara is indicated for the treatment of psoriasis, psoriatic arthritis and Crohn’s Disease. 
 

• Cases of interstitial pneumonia, eosinophilic pneumonia and cryptogenic organizing pneumonia 
have been reported during post-approval use of Stelara. Clinical presentations included cough, 
dyspnea, and interstitial infiltrates following one to three doses.  
 

— Serious outcomes have included respiratory failure and prolonged hospitalization. 
— Patients improved with discontinuation of therapy and in certain cases administration of 

corticosteroids. If diagnosis is confirmed, discontinue Stelara and institute appropriate 
treatment.  
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